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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 12th November 2013 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs Rivers, Smith, Mrs P Homewood, Mrs S Mash, D Lewis, P Venning, Borough Councillor M Burgess, 8 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)
2779.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Cllr N Thom, reason accepted and Lee Kidd, Community 
Warden.
2780.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters;  None


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33;  None 

At this point the meeting was adjourned for the Public Session.
2781.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th September 2013: After two corrections the Minutes were confirmed and signed as a correct record.
2782.   Matters Arising: See Clerk's report.  None.
2783.   To consider the following Planning Applications: This application had been circulated to Cllrs beforehand.


13/01101/AS  Kingsgate Farm – Replacement of existing holiday let and redundant agricultural structures with a new dwelling and associated parking.  Clerk had pointed out that the application form was incorrect in that it stated that there wasn't a public right of way within sight of the application site.  The High Weald Landscape Trail, PROW AT76 runs along the edge of the site but had not been marked on the site plan. KCC Countryside Access Service has been informed.  Having listened to the comments made during the Public Session and after a full discussion it was reluctantly agreed to object to this application on the grounds that it contravenes the current planning laws and it is changing an agricultural site to a residential one.
2784.
Local Needs Housing: Update from Cllr Rivers.  The article requesting suggestions from residents had been placed in the Outlook on Oxney and on the Notice Boards but nothing had been forthcoming.  Cllrs still agreed that the arguments against the site behind Jubilee Fields put forward by KCC Highways was still unacceptable.  It was agreed that Cllr Lewis will forward the Council's comments to Cllr Smith who had volunteered to speak to Bob White at Highways.
2785. 
To consider request from VOICES for £210 for the printing costs for the recent questionnaire and £29.50 for the paper for the same.  Agreed to pay this.
2786.
To consider report of the Caretaker's H & S incident on 25th October 2013.  This report was accepted.  It stated that the Caretaker had fallen .75 mtr from a step ladder when cleaning a road sign at Warehorne resulting in a broken wrist.  He expects to be off work for 6 weeks.  The incident was reported to RIDDOR on 1st November 2013.  The Caretaker Committee has met to deal with the situation.
2787.
To consider the formation of a PC Shop Committee: Cllr Smith explained that this would be explicitly to cover the Parish Council's interests.  He has been looking into whether it would  be possible to obtain a government loan to buy the shop within the Sweatman's garage development so that should it be agreed to form a PC Shop Committee, the initial work had been done.  After a full discussion, see appendix, it was agreed that a PC Shop Committee should be formed and to put the formation of this on the agenda for the next meeting.
2788.
To update on ABC finance draft plans for parishes: Cllr Rivers updated the meeting on the plans.  A working party with the Finance Dept and Parishes had been formed of which he was a member.  The cuts expected had been explained and it is hoped that a compromise has been reached.  The Concurrent Grant will be available for another 4 years with a sixteen and half per 
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cent cut for each of next three years. The Council Tax Support grant will be reduced but the Street Cleansing Grant, which the Borough wanted to get rid of, will be kept, at least for the time being.  Parishes will not have to put their Precept request in until the end of January.
2789.
Village Green Update: Cllr Smith reported that he had received an amended lease.  Some changes had been made but not enough so it had gone back to the Legal Department again.
2790.
Website update: In Cllr Thom's absence Cllr Venning gave the report.  The KCC site map was being worked on.  He was still keen that the Parish Council should continue with the free one although this had been discussed before when it had been pointed out that it would need Cllr or Clerk input which wasn't available at the time.  Cllr Venning was concerned that the Council didn't have a formal contract with Que to produce the Council website agreed at the meeting on 11th September 2012.  Que has just invoiced the Council for £300 for the work already undertaken.  Cllr Venning had been unable to access this site so the Chairman agreed to ask for the link to be made available again so that Cllrs could consider it further.  In the meantime it was agreed that the invoice be paid and the item be placed on the agenda for the next meeting again.
2791.
To consider action to be recommended on the concrete area at Jubilee Fields:  All Cllrs had a copy of the email from  Ashford Borough Council suggesting a low rail fencing but this was thought inappropriate in this setting.  Bollards to stop parking were suggested.
2792.
To consider quotes received in connection with the damage to the Church Lychgate and adjoining wall:  This was due to storm damage on the morning of 28th October 2013.  Our Insurance covers gates and walls.  The Clerk had asked several people to quote and had received the following: £1,911 plus VAT (includes £520 for the wall) from Teamwork Tenterden. £520 plus VAT from Rotherstone for the wall.  £4,500 from Terrence Dehara but this doesn't include the roof repairs or wall.  After a short discussion it was agreed to accept the quote from Teamwork Tenterden and that if the Insurance doesn't cover it the Council will pay for the repairs. 
2793.
To consider the quote for replacing the two gates to the Church deferred from last meeting:  Quote received from Stockers for £475 or £360 using green oak.  It was agreed to accept the quote for £475.
2794.
To consider replacement tree for Churchyard:  ABC has agreed that the dead hawthorn tree in the Churchyard be removed but we must inform them which tree we will be replacing it with.  In the absence of the Tree Warden Clerk had spoken with Dave Fletcher who recommended that as a Hawthorn had been chosen before then we should replace it with the same.  Cllrs agreed.
2794.   Correspondence:  


a)  KCC Budget Consultation – Clerk to respond.


b)  Letter from Paul Carter, KCC – Chairman to respond.

For noting: 

           c)  Victim Support – Letter of thanks for donation


Previously Circulated

None


Forwarded by E-mail:  


d)  ABC - Rural Conference 2013 feedback     e)  Ashford Voice      f)  Came & Co. Parish Matters Autumn 2013     g)  ABC – Archaeological Exhibition 16/11/13 – Poster put in Notice Board     h)  KALC – DCLG Notes on Neighbourhood Planning Edition 7     i)  KALC – London Airspace Consultation
2795.
Working Party Reports:


a) Finance:  


    i)  Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement. Agreed


    ii) Caretaker's Half Yearly Statement - Noted

b) Planning: 



    Decisions received: 

                13/00906/AS  The Sheds, Pound Lane – The reconstruction of eastern shed and alterations to


                           western shed and the change of use of the sheds from agricultural to art studios                       
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                               with associated storage (retrospective)                       Granted with conditions

     13/00927/AS  Ham Green Farmhouse – Erection of a two storey side extension         Granted

     13/00992/AS  13 Forge Meads – Proposed two storey rear extension, erection of front porch      


                            & provision of hard standing to frontage                                                 Granted

      13/01004/AS  1 Silver Lea, 17 The Street – An application to replace an extant Planning

                                        Permission on ref 10/01008/AS for removal of existing attached outbuilding        erect a two storey side extension                                                                                        Granted

      13/01009/AS  The Old Rectory – Erection of a three bay wagon lodge garage to replace 


                             single timber garage                                                                               Granted

c)  Highways –  With regard to:-

 
i)  the water running down the road from the blocked storm gully pipe in Swan Street, Ron Swan, Highways, has said that he will take photographs and pass them on to the drainage engineer Kevin Gore.


ii) Old Corner House – Email received, water now causing dampness in front wall.  Ron Swan has stated that it may be related to the carriageway problem.  He is in the process of dry testing the drainage system in the area to try and establish where the water is coming from.  This will take a few weeks.


d)  Footpaths –  Some not reinstated yet.  Clerk keeping an eye on it.  Tree has been removed from path on AT 76 by the sewage works.


e)  Open Spaces – Full report received from Forest Tree Surgeons & Consultants.  Nothing dangerous noted.  Will work with Tree Warden and Caretaker. 


f)   Cemetery & Churchyard – Clerk has checked with the Diocesan Registrar.  It is not possible to consecrate leased land.  Land Agent has been informed, we are waiting to hear further.
2796.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 

Village Hall Management Committee – None in the Cllr Thom's absence.
2797.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised. 
2798.
Date of the next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  10th December 2013, preceded by wine & nibbles.
2799.
Items for information: 


a)  The Clerk read out the Community Warden's report.


b)  Proposal for a barn in College Wood.  Further information needed for Ashford Borough Council. 
The meeting closed at 22.20hrs
For Outlook

The Shop

